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After meeting over lunch at the Santa Barbara meeting, the Ad Hoc Committee on Interlaced Coding in H.26L conducted its business via email (mostly on the itu-adv-video reflector).

Our main accomplishment was the document VCEG-N85r1, which is the definition of the core experiments on interlaced coding.  There was quite a bit of interaction via email in order to nail down the details of these experiments.  The main goal of the experiments is to determine whether some sort of frame/field adaptive coding needs to be done for each macroblock as in MPEG-2 or whether it is sufficient for an H.26L encoder to choose for each entire frame whether to code it as one frame or as two fields.

Towards that end we have defined the following four experiments:

· The PICLEV experiment, where each entire frame is coded as one frame or two fields;

· The Inter-MFFA experiment, where each non-intra macroblock in an interlaced frame can be coded as frame sub-blocks or alternately as field sub-blocks;

· The Intra-MFFA experiment, where each intra macroblock in an interlaced frame can be coded as frame sub-blocks or alternately as field sub-blocks;

· The Ref-for-each-MV, where each motion vector in each macroblock has its own ref_frame element.

I split the MFFA experiment into two parts, Inter and Intra, because together they looked like too much implementation work for a single experimenter to accomplish in a timely manner.

These experiments were not defined early enough for much implementation to be completed for the December meeting, but we are hoping to have some results to report for the next meeting.  The status of the experiments is as follows:

· Michael Gallant of VideoLocus Inc. has volunteered to work on the PICLEV experiment;

· Eric Viscito of GlobeSpan Inc is considering working on the Inter-MFFA experiment, and also I have a university graduate student interested in working on it;

· Nobody has yet volunteered for the Intra-MFFA experiment;

· Nobody has yet volunteered for the Ref-for-each-MV experiment.

We hope that others will volunteer to support these efforts at the December meeting.
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